Fall ’17 Infrastructure & Environment (IE)/Real Property Operations (RP Ops) report to the Union of National Defence Employees (UNDE) National Executive (NE)
As the Office of Principle Interest (OPI) for the UNDE, I met on October 23rd with the IE Chief of Staff (CoS) Major General (MGen) Sylvain Sirois, and the RP Ops Commanding Officer (CO) Colonel (Col) Martin Gros-Jean, with the intent of re-establishing communications. The meeting was productive and went very well.

I began by introducing myself to the Col, who I had not met yet. And I proceeded to update him on who’s who in UNDE now. I explained that while communications used to be good, that they had fallen off over the last 4 months or so, and that I wanted them repaired. We agreed to that. We discussed the ongoing staffing churn across the country and Human Resources (HR) inability to meet our demands. We discussed the angst amongst our Heating Plant employees with the poorly communicated plans for the future (Trenton, Gander). We discussed the Defence Construction Canada (DCC) “takeover” of the Wainwright Alberta Garrison, which he will investigate and get back to me on. We discussed the Phoenix issue of not repaying our Members for Work Boots. He is putting someone on that file to try to find a work-around. He also agreed to meet with our NE at our Spring meeting in Ottawa in an identical format as I set up with his predecessor.
The Col and I then relocated to the MGen’s office where we discussed the makeup of the Union Management Consultation Committee (UMCC). He has not as yet looked at the suggested Terms of References (ToRs) that the NE approved last meeting. He needs to ensure that the Assistant Deputy Minister (ADM) is on board with the proposed structure of the CoS being the management co-Chair. He has however agreed to have a UMCC prior to this Christmas, and he is aware of the UNDE complement of Brothers Benoit Laberge Vice President (VP) for Quebec (Que) and Terry Kiley VP for Nova Scotia (NS). I also explained that the Professional Institute of the Public Service of Canada (PIPSC) will have a seat there. Discussion items can be IE wide although likely concentrated on RP Ops.
The MGen explained to me a plan to have IE fund itself the Apprenticeship program similar to the how and what the 2 Fleet Maintenance Facilities do, as the HR monies cease at the end of this fiscal year. This was very good news to hear, and I suggested that IE discuss with the navy how it does things so that we do not reinvent the wheel and we get moving faster. He also told me that the 25, 000 civilian cap is again playing into this as depending on the who and when, apprenticeship numbers are included in the cap. When the Apprenticeship and Operational Development Plan (AODP) was developed, UNDE went to great lengths to ensure that this was not the case, however….
We also went into the staffing angst and classifications. IE no longer has a dedicated classification person, however, the MGen was interested in my repeat offer of his utilizing Brother Paul Dagenais to hopefully speed up some processes with HR. Brother Dagenais, with his contacts can hopefully leap over some road-blocks.
It was explained to me that the regional COs now have their funding approval limits raised to an amount that should speed up project delivery. That combined with the ability to risk management the following years budget, year-end carry over can happen. Thus the fiasco of last year wherein IE had to cancel contracts and pay penalties will not be repeated – it was acknowledged as a mistake.

The MGen also walked me through his briefings concerning the Defence Policy and in particular the challenges in implementation of some aspects of it. He did however emphasize the fact that they are not looking at any Workforce Adjustments despite language around Public Private Partnerships (P3). Studies yes, but all with retaining the workforce.

Respectfully submitted by T. Mark Miller VP for British Columbia (BC)

